

HUBY VOICE



Issue 43 June 2022 Published by Huby Parish Council delivered free to all homes in Huby

Parish Council News

There have been two elections Parish Council called this month. The first one only attracted one candidate to stand resulting in the Council potentially been inquorate. Fortunately, the second one attracted another two candidates so now the Council will be quorate when the new Councillors take up office. Vacancies on the Council now exist and if anyone would like to be considered for co-option, please do email me.

Eight planning applications have been considered since the last newsletter. The Council met with Hambleton DC regarding restarting the Neighbourhood Plan process and also designating a Conservation Area. This would now be taken forward by the new Council in May.

A donation was agreed to the village hall in order that a Jubilee Cèilidh can be held in June. It was also agreed to purchase a beacon to be lit on the Thursday evening of the Jubilee Weekend.

The election for the new Huby & Tollerton division will have taken place by the time this is published and our new County Councillor will be known. They will serve a ten-month term and then continue as our Unitary Councillor once the District and County Councils are disbanded on 31 March 2023.

A new bench will be installed outside the Children's play area once all the demolition works are completed.

The next meeting of the Council will be held on Monday 25 May at 7.30pm in the village hall.

Nigel Knapton Clerk to the Parish Council

clerk@hubyparishcouncil.uk

HUBY METHODIST CHURCH

This year seems to be hurrying quickly on and we have met together for a Lent Study and celebrated Easter with our first 'Walk of Witness' since Covid. We met at Sutton and walked to Huby carrying the cross. On arriving at Huby we shared together in a time of reflection. It was good to see a large congregation on Easter Sunday to celebrate together.

We have had a number of serious discussions with the other village churches in the Easingwold section; Stillington, Alne, Tholthorpe, Husthwaite and ourselves, about our future and the way forward.

We have decided to become 'One Church' but initially worshipping in our own buildings. We will continue to rotate between the villages for services, so please see the notice board for details of where the services are.

We will eventually be changing our name to incorporate all the Churches.

All the groups hiring the hall have restarted again.

The Community Cafe had a really good turnout in April and hope that in the summer months they will be able to use our new outdoor space. It is held on the first Saturday of the month 10.30 -12 noon.

There is a lovely friendly atmosphere at Jelly Beans (Stay and play -toddler and baby sessions) It meet every Wednesday in term time 9.30 -11am

Monday Club has a varied programme with excellent speakers held on the second Monday of the month @ 2pm

For details of any of the above or any other Church matters please contact - Stewards - Carole Smith (810057) or Jean Abbey (838593)

Our Minister, Revd. Elizabeth Cushion, is available on 821460, if you have any concerns you wish to discuss, and for baptisms, weddings, and funerals.



ALL HALLOWS CHURCH, SUTTON ON THE FOREST AND HUBY



After 2 years of severe restrictions due to the Covid pandemic we are now getting back to normal and can let people know the pattern of services at our church.

1	1 st Sunday in the month	Holy Communion	11.15am
2	2 nd Sunday in the month	Holy Communion BCP	8.00am
3	3 rd Sunday in the month	Morning Worship	11.15am

4 5th Sunday in the month Combined service with Huby Methodist Church. Please see the Parish Magazine which is available free from Barkers of Huby for the time and location – either in Huby Methodist Church or at All Hallows in Sutton.

For special occasions, e.g. baptisms, weddings, funerals etc. please contact the vicar, Steve Whiting, at benefice.admin@gmail.com or ring churchwarden Paddy Crossley on 810874 (laurie.crossley@btinternet.com).

All are very welcome at our services after which coffee/tea and biscuits are usually served while we get to know each other a little better.

Facemasks are not obligatory but may be worn at personal discretion.



Huby W I

Next year Huby WI will be celebrating their 90th year as a WI. Not bad really. Needless to say, in the war years we were in great demand with our jam making and bottled fruit, to say nothing of the wartime cakes and pies.



We have now, of course, spread our wings a little, and our monthly meetings have taken on a rather different flavour. We meet on the third Wednesday at 7.45pm. (slightly later than most groups) at Huby Chapel. Ladies are very welcome to come and join us for a taster evening. Quite a few newcomers to the village have done this and found us a very friendly group and have now joined us.

Since we have got back to meeting face to face after lockdown, we've had some very interesting speakers - How did Butlins Holiday Camps start? how would a Medieval Merchants Wife dress? Or we might be seen making some marvellous craft items after being shown by our very skilful demonstrators. As well as our usual meetings we enjoy ourselves when we go out on "educational "trips - these could just be with our own WI or with members from North Yorkshire's 100 other WI's.

We'd love to see some more new faces in 2022!



Huby Messy Church - arts and crafts, stories and fun for all the family, followed by a home cooked meal. All welcome!

Summer term sessions: May 8th
June 5th (at the Jubilee Party, Huby Playing Fields)
July 3rd

Huby Memorial Village Hall

We have organised a Ceilidh at Huby Village Hall to help celebrate HM Queen Elizabeth's Platinum Jubilee on Saturday 4th June from 7.30pm. The excellent Black Horse Ceilidh band are booked to play for us.

Everyone is welcome.

The event is free, and you are invited to bring your own food and drink for the evening as the event is not catered and there will be no bar, it's a B.Y.O. event.

There will be a raffle to raise funds for Huby playground.

Thanks go to Huby Parish Council for paying for this.

Get your dancing shoes out!

Kind Regards, Huby Village Hall Committee

The village hall is available for bookings all year round. Cost per hour is £12.50.

All enquiries to : hubymemorialvillagehall@outlook.com



Help with Energy Price Rises

Please remember that the Surviving Winter Fund is there to help you now – not just in Winter.

All Hallows Church and Easingwold Food Bank set up the Surviving Winter Fund to help residents in the Huby & Sutton Parishes with fuel costs, but no one realised then what increases were coming.

The fund is not just available in winter though – you can access it anytime of the year if you need help.

If you need help with your fuel bills, please apply in confidence via Easingwold and Villages Food Bank 07724 444 750

Huby Bowling Club – 2022

NEW BOWLS SEASON 2022 FROM APRIL.

After nonstop work by the grounds team the green opened on Easter Monday with a good turnout from the members. We had great news the following Monday as two new players turned up and enjoyed themselves so much that they are coming back for more. We are here every Monday afternoon from 2-4pm (with a break for tea/coffee and biscuits around 3pm)

Why not come along and give it a try?

We play in two leagues the Huby & District Triples Bowls League and the Ryedale & District Veterans Bowls League.

Huby & District Triples Bowls League

Huby Bowls Club are founder members of the Huby and District Triples Bowls League, our opponents are Easingwold, Harome, Hutton-le-Hole, Malton, Stillington, Terrington and Wigginton, we play on Tuesday and Thursday evenings. The season started on the 28th of April with Huby travelling that evening to Easingwold, the result was Easingwold 78 Shots 7 Points, Huby 56 Shots 3 Points. Follow our fixtures, results, reports, and table in the Easingwold Advertiser.

Ryedale & District Veterans Bowls League (50+)

We play in Division 2 with 6 other teams who will play home and away on a Wednesday afternoon. The clubs are Harome, Hutton-le-Hole, Sheriff Hutton, Stillington, Swinton and Thornton-le-Dale. Our first game is on the 4^{th of} May at home to Harome. The Ryedale also run two cup competitions and we have been drawn at home against Strensall in the Sundella Cup on 11th May and away to Helmsley in the Ossie Ashcroft on 15th June.

All our fixtures can be found on the Huby Village Website.

In addition, the Club enter players in the Vivian Booth singles and pairs and the Fred Dews triples as well as holding their own closed competitions for the members.

If you are interested in finding out more about bowls in Huby, join us on Monday afternoon or contact me: - Freddie Alnutt - email fred.hubybowlsclubsec@btinternet.com

The next edition of Huby <u>Voice will be in September</u>, <u>please submit your articles</u> <u>to hubyvoice@gmail.com</u> by 15 August, prices for advertising on request.

If you would like to volunteer to deliver the newsletter or be a reserve, please email Derek c/o: hubyvoice@gmail.com

If anyone is interested in being the editor for the newsletter, please email the Huby Voice

MARK SOWERBY FENCING

Quality Fencing and Gates
01347 811031

info@marksowerbyfencing.co.uk

www.marksowerbyfencing.co.uk



Follow us on Facebook or Instagram

@shirleysfandv 10% off your 1st order with code-huby

Local fruit and veg company now offering online delivery to your home or work within 10mile of Easingwold.

Free local delivery on orders over £7

07763891291 www.shirleysfandv.co.uk

HUBY PLAYING FIELDS ASSOCIATION SPORTS FIELD AND PAVILION UPDATE



As many of you will have already noticed, we're very pleased to report that work on replacing the old pavilion can now be declared "Started"

Demolition took place during February and March and the area is now clear, apart from a small pile of soil we are waiting to have removed. Prior to any works commencing, it was necessary to divert all utilities away from the building to make it safe. This was carried out in December and a huge thanks to Northmead Developments for their support in providing the equipment and manpower to do the heavy digging. Thanks also to John Bird for his electrical input in helping with the new electric meter cabinet in the car park.



In addition, we needed to move the large metal storage container as we want to keep that for future use, so a big thanks to Andy and Rob Walker for shifting it across the field out of the way – much appreciated.

The process of fundraising continues, and numerous applications have been submitted in recent weeks, and will continue to be until we reach our goal. I'm delighted to report that with recent substantial grant approvals and pledges from the likes of Hambleton District Council, Northmead

Developments, Friends of St Monica's, the Whitwam Family Trust and Huby WI, our kitty now stands at just over £220,000 or about 73% of our target. We are now considering starting construction to get a

watertight shell in place this year whilst the remaining funds are raised, so visually there would be something to show for all our efforts.

If there are any business owners out there that feel able to support the project with either skills, advise, expertise or funding directly, please feel free to get in touch.

As a further reminder, we are thinking about potential user groups for the new facility, so would love to hear from anyone interested in setting up a club or society that would take advantage of the indoor and outdoor space available. We have already been approached about some fitness classes which is a great start, but any and all ideas will be considered, and no restrictions on age, ability, gender etc – all welcome...

If you have a Facebook account, give us a follow/like – search for Huby Sports Field and Pavilion – where we will be posting regular updates on activity surrounding the project. There's a great selection of images of the demolition, including some very creative drone footage courtesy of Tom Birkinshaw – well worth a look.

Otherwise, if you have any comments or suggestions then please contact us on hubyplayingfields_northyorks@yahoo.com or go directly to any of the playing fields project group: Simon Bullough, Sara White, Helen Barnes, Paul Eastwood, Lynn Wagstaff, Jackie Bullough or Tom Birkinshaw.

IN OTHER PLAYING FIELDS MATTERS......

We are currently investigating the options for ongoing grass cutting of the playing area. In the meantime, we are reliant on volunteers, so on this occasion a big thank you to Richard Armitage who this week prepared a large playing area for Huby Corinthians for their Saturday morning sessions. More news on this issue in due course.

On a related subject, several people have commented on the amount of dog waste that has to be picked up before the footballers can play. I was reminded of this sign I saw recently:



<u>Please be considerate of all users of this</u> area and clean up after your pet!

Huby Playing Fields Association Committee



News from Barkers of Huby, your community shop and Post Office

The shop offers a huge variety of items, from essentials like loo roll and flour to quality meat from Hartleys, fish from Hodgsons & local produce like cakes from Sara and jam and chutneys from Fruity Kitchen in Sutton. As well as always having items in stock, you can guarantee your items by ordering pies, meat and fish. Simply call into the shop and the volunteers will be happy to take your order. We've also got a good selection of wines, beers, ciders and spirits, including Shipton's own Treboom beers, Husthwaite produced apple cider and our own brand Yorkshire Gin. And don't forget the Post Office does a good line in foreign currency and travel insurance.

Could someone you know want to gain work experience and earn some cash whilst supporting our community-owned, village shop?

Part of being a community shop means the shop is staffed by volunteers and we also offer meaningful weekend opportunities for local young people.



Two of our current batch of weekend assistants are off to university later this summer so as we say goodbye to Eloise and Amy (left in picture) we are keen to say hello to their replacements. We have two vacancies:

Alternate Saturday mornings 7.30am – 12.30pm working alongside a volunteer. Every Sunday 8.30am – 11.30am working alongside a volunteer

To apply you must be aged 16 or 17 and reliable. You will be paid minimum wage (£4.81

per hour for 16–17-year-old). Email: hubyandsuttonshop@outlook.com or ask for an application form in the shop.

Volunteers welcome

On 15th May 2022 we celebrated our 7th anniversary with a birthday BBQ breakfast. It was lovely to see so many people at the shop enjoying delicious food and catching up with one another. Barkers of Huby runs on the time and enthusiasm of local volunteers. Being open 7 days a week means we have an enthusiastic and skilled team of nearly 50 volunteers but we always have space for more. It works because volunteers need only give an hour or two of time each week. Some like to open the shop up and others prefer to cover the shop during the day, whilst others close the shop and do the end of day takings reconciliation. Everyone is given training and support & we have get togethers of volunteers to share news and ideas.

By volunteering you can help keep the shop open and successful by giving an hour or two of your time each week. To talk to someone about volunteering email: hubyandsuttonshop@outlook.com

Forest of Galtres Camera Club

David Higgins Secretary

email: fogcc2022@btinternet.com

web: www.easingwoldcameraclub.org

Our season ended in March with our AGM. Plans are now well under way for our new season which starts Monday 3 October at 7.30 pm.

Our venue is now at The Galtres Centre in Easingwold where we have all the facilities to view our images as well as wi-fi which enables us to welcome guest speakers via Zoom. Being able to continue our club programme via Zoom during the 'covid lockdown' was a great bonus enabling us to continue meeting as a group and sharing our lockdown images.

Our Club competitions for our new season are

- (i) Ancient and Modern
- (ii) Jubilee
- (iii) Ancient and Modern
- (iv) A Touch of Red

Our full new programme is evolving throughout the closed season and details are being placed on our webpages as developments occur. If you are interested in joining us please do make contact. You do not need expensive equipment; many successful images are now being taken on members mobile phones which produce high quality images.

Two successful images from our 'Lockdown' Collection





Stillington Surgery Update

We are pleased to confirm that Dr Kate Keen has now joined Dr Neil Metcalfe in Partnership at Stillington Surgery following the retirement of Dr Barbara McPherson. Working with Drs Metcalfe and Keen are Dr Laura Bradley and Dr Anthony Butterfield who has recently joined the Practice.

In addition to our Doctors and Nursing Team we also now have a range of other clinicians working from or attached to the Surgery through our links with our Primary Care Network. Patients needing an appointment at short notice may be contacted by Lucy or Megan, our Urgent Care Practitioners who are often based at the Surgery. Tom our First Contact Physiotherapist holds a clinic every Friday and Emma, our First Contact Mental Health Nurse has appointments on Mondays. Appointments for Tom and Emma can be booked directly without the need to consult with a GP first.

We will continue to offer face to face, telephone and online consultations at the Surgery and we are always happy for our patients to become involved in our Patient Participation Group (PPG). If you would like further information on this group, please contact us on 01347 810332.

HUBY AND SUTTON AGRICULTURAL SHOW



Sunday 3 July 2022

Sutton Park, Sutton on the Forest YO61 1DP

Schedules are now available online to enter classes at www.hubyandsuttonshow.org
Entries for classic and vintage vehicle classes: vehiclesathubyandsuttonshow@gmail.com

For information on tradestands, sponsorship and classes: vickicwaite@gmail.com

If you would like to see this event continue in the future

we need your help organising and setting up, please email: infoathubyandsuttonshow@gmail.com or message via the facebook page

Galtres (Huby) Rainbows



The village Rainbow unit urgently needs adult help to continue, if no one comes forward to support us it will close, which is a shame with 18 girls and a waiting list!

Please visit: www.girlguiding.org.uk or more information please email: firstgaltresrainbows@gmail.com



Rainbows and Brownie visit Birds of Prey Centre

The Rainbows and Brownies from Huby had an enjoyable start to their Easter Holidays with a visit to the York Bird of Prey Centre in Huby

All the girls had the opportunity to meet a variety of owls, having some of the birds fly to their outstretched arms. The keepers told them interesting facts about their feathered friends.

Older girls ran with a lure for a falcon to chase them for food!

We then moved into the arena where the girls were entertained with a variety of hawks and falcons being flown over their heads and also through the line-up of girls.





In these difficult financial times donations of items for the food bank are urgently needed, for details of which items are welcomed for donation please contact EDCCA.

If you need help with food or other assistance, please contact the numbers as shown in confidence

01347 822875

07724444750

DOG WALKING

I have a couple of slots available between 12 noon and 2pm to walk your dog(s) Monday to Friday. If you are interested, please let me know.

Karen 07794947732



Village Litterpick

Thank you those who came to help at the litterpick in April and thank you to Paul Eastwood for organising.

If you are going for a walk around the village, why not take a bag with you to pick up any rubbish you see



A Forest of Flowers Taking Root in Huby

The Forest of Flowers project based on Tollerton Road began in 2015, with the aim of giving 74 acres of traditional farmland back to nature. The project appeared in the Huby Voice in 2016 just as our woodland and wildflower meadow plantation was underway. We're delighted to share how the transformation has taken shape to create a thriving natural habitat right here in Huby. So far on our nature reserve, we have:

- Planted over 42,000 trees and shrubs of 24 native species
- Sown 35 wildflower species across the entire site
- Created 17 ponds

The wildflowers and trees are flourishing, thanks to the topsoil inversion process which created the perfect planting conditions. The trees have been so successful in some areas that (with the help of some fantastic volunteers) we've been able to remove thousands of tree guards, allowing them to grow unrestricted into maturity. As the trees develop, they will help to prevent local flooding, provide an effective carbon store and support a complex



ecosystem of wildlife. Our ponds continue to develop and already have substantial insect and amphibian populations. Dragonflies, frogs and toads for example are all appearing in droves. We hope to see great-crested newts soon too, as many of our ponds were created for their benefit.

Butterfly Hotspot

We're thrilled to see clear evidence of the positive impact that the project has had. For the second year running, our nature reserve has had the most butterfly sightings of all areas surveyed in the whole of Yorkshire. We work with the fantastic team at Butterfly Conservation Yorkshire, carrying out regular surveys



through our new woodland and wildflower meadows. Before the plantation project, our site had little in the way of plantlife which was suitable for butterflies. In 2021, we counted over 3,000 butterflies of 19 different species. If you know your butterfly species and are keen to get involved, we're always looking for volunteers, both to support these weekly surveys and our work in managing the site overall. If you're interested, please get in touch.

Fundraising with Wildflower Seeds and Events

Our mission is to develop and manage a thriving habitat to benefit wildlife for years to come. To raise funds, we now offer wildflower seeds from our Huby meadows, helping others create their own wild areas. In spring and summer, we also have wildflower plants and homegrown vegetables available from our stall (on Tollerton Road, next to Burn Hall Hotel).

While we're not open to the public yet, we plan to run events and open days, allowing visitors to see the wide array of flora and fauna on-site.

You can read more about our work and subscribe to our monthly newsletter via our website: www.ForestofFlowers.co.uk

Tom Hook and Alwyn Craven Forest of Flowers forestofflowersyork@gmail.com

FLYBALL - a fun and exciting sport to enjoy with your dog!

You may be wondering "What on earth is Flyball". Flyball is an exciting relay race for teams of 4 dogs and their human handlers. If you have ever watched Crufts you may have seen the teams racing against one another over jumps and bringing back the tennis ball. It's very exciting, very fast and furious at that level, but don't let that put you off, dogs of all ages and ability take part and you only ever race against teams of a similar speed.

It was about 3 years ago I properly discovered Flyball. My eldest dog George had recently passed away and I was gifting his dietary food to someone who could make use of it. Through this, I had a chance meeting with a lady called Lenore and we got chatting about the Flyball club nearby. I've always enjoyed doing things with my dogs and my other 2 spaniels love a tennis ball, so I was instantly interested (and I figured this was George's farewell parting gift to me... to get us out to try something new!).

So that Sunday we went along to meet Jane and Rich of Ravensdale Flyball Team, based in Huby, to give it a go.

Charlie, my sprocker spaniel took to it instantly, it was almost like "Mum, you mean we get to hang out, learn something new and chase lots of tennis balls.... Fantastic!" He just loved meeting all the other dogs, getting to run some of his energy off and play with his all-time favourite toy, that tennis ball.

Barney, my springer spaniel, is slightly older and I wasn't sure if he'd entertain learning a new sport at the age of (then) 9, but I was so wrong! He used to watch us train from the car, and I think he must have been taking it in each week because when we gave him a go to see if he'd enjoy it, he was off over those jumps and back with the tennis ball like he'd been doing it for years... and looking very proud of himself too!

From there we were hooked, to see the spaniels have such fun each week and for me, to meet my new Flyball family! The team are an amazing bunch of people, so welcoming and all with the same mindset... the love of their dogs! We were instantly welcomed and have a great team comradery.

It wasn't long before Charlie and Barney made their debut in foundation racing. There are 2 levels for racing. Foundation, for those dogs starting out, it's geared up to getting the dogs used to the environment, almost like training but in a competition environment and Open racing. This is where the dogs actually race one another, and you gain points towards your Flyball Dog Awards. Things were going well before COVID hit and like everything else, Flyball was put on hold for a while.

Thankfully life started to return to normal last summer and so racing was back on. The summer was fantastic fun, we camped lots, spent many fun weekends with our teamies and encouraged one another all the way along. Barney moved up to open racing, at the grand age of 11.5 years old and did me super proud gaining 600 points towards his first Flyball Dog Award. Charlie is taking it more at his own pace, which is absolutely fine. Every dog is different, and we always go at their speed and confidence!

By the end of summer, both the Foundation and Open teams had accomplished lots and we even landed a first place or 2 along the way! The dogs had fantastic fun, the team worked well together and plenty of smiles and laughs were had!

I'm very excited that training in 2022 is again back in full flow. We have had some fabulous new dogs join and the future is looking full of promise! There are also some new puppies at the start their journey and whilst they can't do too much until a year old, you can start to build the foundations and they love it! My new addition "Rory the Rocket Cocker" absolutely loves coming to training and is quite possibly the most vocal dog there! So if you are looking for something fun to do with your dogs, why not give it a go. Come along to a training session to see what it's all about. Training takes part on a Sunday morning at 10am in Huby (Stillington turning). You will be made to feel very welcome and I can assure you that your canine companion will have a good time! We have dogs of all shapes, sizes and ages. Fast dogs, slower dogs, there is a place for everyone!!

I can honestly say that that chance meeting 3 years ago has brought so much joy to my life. I've found a fantastic new group of friends and even better, a fun activity to do with my dogs. I can't recommend Flyball enough and I hope to see a few new faces at training soon!



contact: ravensdaleflyballteams@gmail.com for more information

Sutton and Huby Gardening Club.

Although the last talk of the season has been given, the club is far from shutting up shop until September. We still have our two remaining outings, the first on 21 June when the club provides a bus from the two villages to the Himalayan Garden near Ripon. The bus still has spare places so, after checking with Hilary, our Outings Secretary on 01347 810206, make a booking. The bus will be free to members, but non-members will be asked to help pay for the bus.

Then there's another trip, to the Helmsley walled gardens (the subject of the last talk of the season), on 14 July with a guided tour starting at 2 p.m. The cafe will be open for its excellent refreshments until 4p.m. so you can make a very decent afternoon out of it, but you'll need transport. No bus this time!

And of course, before either of the trips, there's the Open gardens at Sutton on both Saturday and Sunday, 28 and 29 May, 1-5 p.m. both days. We need help on both those days with umpteen things, like attendants for disabled car parking, plant stall etc. The YCA will be fully involved with providing eats at the village hall, so we will be short of many of our usual willing helpers. Don't forget, we've raised more than £40,000 over the years for charity, national and local. This year, our main charities will be St. Leonards Hospice, Prostate Cancer Research UK and one of our late Chairman's favourite charities, the British Heart Foundation. These are in addition to donations to lots of local good causes. Volunteers, please ring me on 810208 if you've not already signed up at the last meeting.

We still need labelled, potted up plants for our plant stall. You can leave those on my drive, next to Newton House Close, Chestnut House, the nearest old house (white railings) to the York Road junction in Sutton.

One of the largest fund raisers during the Open Gardens will be the Tombola, which, of course, ain't much of a one without prizes. Please donate suitable prizes to Hilary, at Galtres, the house currently hiding under scaffolding, opposite the York Road at the same Sutton junction. We've dropped the book/video stall as it was labour intensive, didn't raise much money and left us with the disposing of the leftovers. Apologies to you ardent book browsers.... of course, next time you might volunteer to run a book stall and dispose of the books left...

Phew! I bet I've forgotten something important.

Derek Jacobs 01347810208

Dr McPherson's retirement

Thank you to everyone who contributed to the retirement gifts for Dr McPherson, she received a large Fortnum & Mason's hamper, champagne tea for two at the Ivy, a book and plant

Dr McPherson will be sending a letter in the near future to thank you



1st Moxby Moor Beavers, Cubs and Scouts

Well spring has definitely sprung and with the arrival of the lovely weather, the Moxby Moor group have welcomed lots of exciting outdoor activities.

The groups were recently thrilled to have an opportunity to take part in some activities at the Snowball Plantation. They had a great time learning skills for life which involved lots of teamwork and determination.



Beavers have had a busy couple of weeks, from growing their own plants and sunflowers, to creating spectacular marble eggs with onion skins (Woozle is full of wonderful ideas like that). They thoroughly enjoyed a visit from a local PCSO who gave them a wonderful talk and showed them the sirens and lights on the police car — lots of fun was had by all and the excitement of the upcoming summer activities is evident.

Cubs have been looking at life skills too, they have completed their money skills badge where they looked at saving money and natural resources. They took part in a traditional pioneering night and have also learned to cook a meal by writing a menu and shopping for the ingredients. This next term they are looking forward to being out and about in the light evenings and plan to start their gardening and



environmental badge. After taking part in the winter camp earlier in the year, the group are really looking forward to camping again in July. An opportunity to put all of their newly learnt skills into action and have some traditional scout fun!



SUTTON ON THE FOREST FILM CLUB SUMMER PROGRAMME at The Grey Village Hall. 7.30PM drinks 8PM performance starts Entrance by donation on the door. comfort.jeremy@gmail.com 01347 810252

Tuesday 28 June: West Side Story

Spielberg's triumphantly hyperreal remake.

Stunning recreations of the original film's New York retain the songs and the dancing in a retelling that will leave you gasping (Guardian)

There's so much beauty in this "West Side Story." It merges things that have truly shaped pop culture from the graceful precision of Spielberg—who has always had a musical director's eye in terms of how he choreographs his scenes—to the masterful songwriting of Stephen Sondheim and Leonard Bernstein to the brilliant writing of Tony Kushner to the immigrant experience in this country. It grabs you from the very beginning and takes you there. Somehow, someday, somewhere.

(Independent)





Auto repairs, MOTs + maintenance

01347 811334

The Yard, Lundgreen Lane, Huby, YO611LZ

Monday - Friday: 8.30am - 1.00pm + 2.00pm - 5.30pm Saturday: 8.30am - 12.30am

Parish Information

Parish Clerk

clerk@hubyparishcouncil.uk

Councillors

Vice-Chairman

Cllr John Phillips

Tel No: 01347 810448

Cllr Eric Lazenby

Tel No: 01347 810062

Cllr John Corden

01347 810864

Cllr Tracy Outram

Cllr James Wright

District Councillor Cllr Di Watkins

01904 764434

cllr.di.watkins@hambleton.gov.uk

County Councillor

Cllr Caroline Patmore
Cllr.carolinepatmore@northyorks.gov.uk

Neighbourhood Watch

Jackie & Simon Bullough

01347 810873 email:

jsbullough@btinternet.com

HAMBLETON DISTRICT COUNCIL

Stone Cross Northallerton DL6 2UU

www.hambleton.gov.uk

01609 779977 info@hambleton.gov.uk

NYCC County Hall Northallerton
DL7 8AD

www.northyorks.gov.uk 01609 780780

Dog Warden 01609 767104

North Yorkshire Police

General contact: 101

Crimestoppers: 0800 555 111

Drugs helpline: 0800 776 600

Victim Support: 01904 636905

USEFUL NUMBERS

Village shop/Post office 811451/811731

Reliance buses 01904 768262

York Pullman 01904 622992

Huby School 01347 810432

Sutton School 01347 810230

Easingwold School 01347 821451

York District Hospital 01904 631313

NHS Out of Hours 111

Millfield Surgery 01347 821557

Stillington Surgery 01347 810332

Tollerton Surgery 01347 838231

Prescription service 01347 810873

Coronavirus helpline 119